
ÞANE COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD
5516 Gounty Road N, Sun Prairie, tlVl 53590

District 29
August 4,2A21

Re: Work in District #29: Flooding lssues/trffater (Norway Grove School Road)

To Whom lt May Goncern

This letter is to inform you that the Dane Co. Drainage Board inspected District

29 this past spring and found flooding, cleanout of channel, bank damage and need for

sediment removal. lt is the opinion of the Board that a meeting is necessary to
determine the assessment responsibility for work that needs to be done" An early
estimate of the damage is $12,000-$14,00CI.

We will hold a Zaom meeting as part of the Drainage District's annual meeting

this fall (maybe before) and, at that time, will review the findings and may make a clean

out assessment due to water contribution to the District from any party inside or outside

the district. We woutd like rnembers of the district, the Town and Madison Sand and

Gravel to be a part of this Zoom meeting. You all will receive Notice of such meeting at

a later date. The District will discuss work needed and may order Madison Sand and

Gravel and the Town of Vienna to submit necessary plans and specifications required
by Wis. Stat. g 88.92 to the District. The District may also request authorization for the

conneçtion and discuss other connections. There may be assessments for work if so

required if using part or all of the drainage district's channel.

lf you have any questions or wish to díscuss this matter, please contact me at

spdrainaqe@qmail.gorlr or at 608/695-1623, Leonard Massie at lrmassie-@wi.ç-c.ed.u or

608/833-5740, ar Bill Ringelstetter at bill@ringglstpl!¡r.Iet or 608/628-3776.

Si
¿j'-:*

Paul Maly, Chair
Dane Co. Drainage Board

cc: Don Midthun (vía email)
David Midthun (1,æ email)
Town of Vienna Clerk (via email)
Madison Sand & Gravel (vía regular mail)
Jerry Koltes {ria regular mail)
Blue Star Dairy (rría regular mail)
Brian Meinholz (vra regular mail)


